
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY OVER ZOOM AT  7.30 P.M. ON  04.05.21
5.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans,  Edward Williams.
5.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Kathleen Aikman,  Mike Tregenza, Steffan  Chambers,, Eryl Jones-Williams.
This meeting was been recorded and there was one member of the public present.

5.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
5.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on April 6th 2021 were found to be correct. 
5.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 4.8 to note that Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams was not supporting the planning application regarding the LPG tank at Bryn Afon, 12 Glan Ysgethin, Talybont (NP5/58/44E) after going to visit the site.

Item 4.10 (A) Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams that he had received the reports with regard to the two stations. 
5.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member declared an interest on any mater.
5.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- Several meetings have been held in private to appoint a new Chief Executive for Gwynedd council following the retirement of Dilwyn Williams who has been the CE for the past 7 years and who in my view has done a very good job. His main success was to introduce  Ffordd Gwynedd that put the people of Gwynedd first in everything that the council does. The project is not yet completed, but the council is getting there. The new chief executive will be Dafydd Gibbard who for the past two years has been head of housing and property and has worked for the council for over 20 years. I was on the committee that appoints senior officers and I said from the start that the council should promote from within the council. Last Friday 53 councillors agreed with me and endorsed the appointment of Dafydd Gibbard. In recent years the council has lost three senior members of staff and that was worrying. Locally the refuse collections have changed with Gwynedd wanting to retain the same crews on the same routes. There have been some initial problems with the new crews missing some collection. Residents can log in on the Gwynedd web page to report missed  collections and many residents have told me that missed collections have been sorted out within days. There are currently 88 application that have chosen Dyffryn Ardudwy on their applications for housing. Of these, 20 applications have chosen to be rehoused in a 1 bedroom bungalow, and qualify on age grounds (55 year or older). There are 30 applications that qualify for a 2 bedroom bungalow, although there will be a duplication between both figures. Please note that these applications have not been assessed for their suitability for a bungalow and that the real demand for a bungalow may be lower than the figures quoted here; and that this may be the rationale behind Adra advertising the availability. I am seriously worried at the shortage of social housing becoming available locally and I know of several families that have moved to Barmouth to get social housing. Some families have been offered social housing miles away from Dyffryn Ardudwy in places like Blaenau Ffestiniog, Caernarfon and Porthmadog. With bank interests being low many people are investing in bricks and mortar and changing to holiday lets, making private sector renting for local families even harder to find. I have spoken to the Gwynedd treasurer and his talks with the banks is worrying as the banks are considering negative equity and charging people to look after their money. The result will be that more people will withdraw their cash and more will invest in brick and mortar making the serious situation even worse. The situation would improve if second and holiday home owners let their properties to local families. I will raise the Railway Station surveys at an agenda items. We must press for ticket facilities at Dyffryn Ardudwy Station. Facilities 
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will be provided at Talybont however. Plans to upgrade the boardwalk to the Bennar Beach by the Snowdonia Nation Park is being delayed as the SNP officer dealing with the project has left to work with the NRW. I had asked a local carpenter to check on the boardwalk and give an estimate for remedial work, and ask the Postcode Lottery community grant system to finance the work. But I dropped those plans were the SNP were going to do it. I am expecting an update from Peter Rutherford  SNP access officer. Gwynedd Council wants to hear from the public about the services the council gives to local residents.contact .equality@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

There have been more and more surveys being undertaken  lately. I have been campaigning for better public transport and all I have been given is an extra bus from Dolgellau in the afternoon.There are still no buses after 4.38 northwards on the 38/39 route and public transport on weekends and bank holidays are very poor, but I cannot get the public transport unit at Caernarfon to support me. The unit has denied that there are shortage of seats on trains and buses as people travel to and from work in Porthmadog and Dolgellau. The situation will get worse with the influx of tourists. We are constantly raising the issue of ticketing on the railway. So far TfW have been understanding. TfW are wanting rail travellers to download their app. Many cannot do that and there are problems with those that have downloaded the app.I will raise it again with officials on 14 May. Most of Meirionnydd apart from Bala have been COVID 19 free for over a month. The outbreak at the cake factory in Bala was serious with 68 people getting COVID 19. 330 people work in Bala and are bused in from Wrexham Shrewsbury with others living in the Clwyd area. Gwynedd TTP team have now been involved and the situation is improving. I have just heard that the Barmouth Leisure Centre will be re-opening on 4th May
5.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Increase height of boundary fence to 1.8 metres -  Min-y-Wern, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/631A)
Support this application
The Chairman reported that he and Cllrs. Sian Edwards and Eryl Jones Williams had attended a site meeting on the Tan y Foel development land after Mr. O. G. Thomas the developer had asked for one. The Chairman explained that they had seen the plans for two affordable houses and that the National Park wanted more houses but Mr. Thomas was against this. It was agreed to support what Mr. Thomas wanted.

5.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Election of Officers for the year 2021/22:-
Chairman:- Cllr. Sian Edwards
Vice Chairman:- Cllr. Steffan Chambers
Elin Humphries Committee:- Cllr. Edward Griffiths

 Planning sub committee:- Full Council

Finance sub committee:- Full Council

Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams and  Sion Ifor Williams
Benches sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams and Sion Ifor Williams

Car park sub committee:- Chairman, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams,Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths and John Ceri Evans

One Voice Wales:- Chiarman and Cllr. Kathleen Aikman
Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and Edward Griffiths

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure:- Chairman and Cllr. Edward Griffiths 

 Village hall committee:- Cllrs. Edward Griffiths, Kathleen Aikman and Michael Tregenza
 Primary School Governor:- Cllr. Michael Tregenza

On departing the Chair Cllr. Edward Griffiths thanked his fellow Councillors for their support during the time that he has been Chairman and he wished the new Chairman well.
On behalf of the Members Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked Cllr. Edward Griffiths for all his hard work with the Council during the time he was Chairman and this was seconded by the new Chairman, Cllr. Sian Edwards
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B   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £948.36 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £2,260.64 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that the football club had restarted training sessions on Thursday nights between 6.00 and 7.00 p.m. He also stated that there was concern that a lot of rubbish was on the football field and he thanked Mrs D. Tregenza for organizing  that some of the children pick it up after the football training. He also stated that the grass needed cutting regularly and it was made know that this was been done every two weeks. It was agreed to ask that a rubbish bin be placed in the field and the Clerk was asked to contact Gwynedd Council with regard to this.
D   Village Hall
The Clerk reporrted that she had received a copy of the minutes of the village hall committee meeting from the secretary and that she had sent these on to every Member. 
E   Develop Car Park
It was agreed that because a decision had not been made on the planning application regarding the above development  as yet to postpone discussing the application that came to hand asking for permission to park there overnight.

F   Dog Poo Bins
After a discussion regarding the above it was agreed that Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams would arrange a site meeting with an Officer from Gwynedd Council and that the Chairman and Cllrs. Edward Griffiths and Kathleen Aikman would attend this meeting.
G   Election of Councillor

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter of resignation from Mrs Meinir Thomas due to personal reasons and that she had sent her a note of thanks for the work she had done as a Member of the Council. It was agreed to contact the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon informing him that a vacant seat exists in the Llanddwywe Ward.
5.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park
Received a letter from the above inviting the Council Members to a meeting between the Park and Town and Community Councils that are in the South of the Park on Thursday evening the 20th of this month at 7.00 p.m. so as to share information of how the Authority and its partners have put in measures in place so as to manage visitors as Eryri re-opens after the lockdown. It was agreed that Cllrs Kathleen Aikman, Michael Tregenza and Eryl Jones Williams would represent the Council at this meeting.
BT

Received an e-mail from the Planning Department, Gwynedd Council on behalf of the above with regard to removing the phone box that is in Talybont because of the lack of useage. The consultation 90 day to this will be coming to an end on the 14th July and the Planning Department would be grateful of receiving our comments by the 1st July 2021. It was reported that the same consultation had taken place with regard to this phone box in November 2019 and that the Council had no objections at that time for the phone box to be removed. It was agreed that there still no objections for this phone box to be removed.
5.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £50,133.21 in the current account, £4,569.43 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.              
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £67.96 costs = £214.96 
BHIB Insurance Ltd   -  £1,801.61 – Council’s insurance

WEL Medical                -     £86.40 -  defib pads

Evergreen                     -   £330.00 -  cut grass in the3 cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Wiliams         -   £150.00 -  cut grass in various places in Talybont

Mr. Gary Martayn       -   £573.00 -  cut grass in both play parks and football field

Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise -       £100.00  - V.A.T. reimbursement
Gwynedd Council -  £25,000.00 – half the precept

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £90.00 - translation services
5.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed that inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks should be inclused on the agenda next month and the Chairman reported that she had been around the two villages and that the three cemeteries were tidy, Pen y Bont Garden was tidy but there was concern that two spikes were sticking up and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Mr. Gareth John Williams with regard to this. The rubber matting in the new play park needed urgent attention and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to look what was needed doing there, there were brambles needed cutting back near Tan y Fron and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to do this work. The wire on top of the fence in the new play park needed attention and it was agreed that Mr Hefin Edwards would carry out this work, also there was a need for a sign to warn not to climb over the fence into the new play park. It was agreed to deal with these as a matter of urgency. Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to carry out the inspection next month.

It was agreed to ask J. B. Pest Control to eradicate moles in the new cemetery and the new play park.
There was a need to informf the Highways Department that ivy needed to be cut on the walls alongside the church road up to the smithy.

It was made known that the public footpath from Roslin to Tyn y Wern needed work carrying out on it.

The Members were informed that the Ffordd y Llan sign had disappeared and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to deal with this matter.

The Chairman informed the Members that Gors y Gedol Road would be closed on the 5th of this month between 9.30 a.m and 2.30 p.m. and that Gwynedd Council had marked around holes in the road.

Concern was voiced that some park on the pavement along the road near Tawelfan in Talybont.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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